

PERTH INTERNATIONAL DANCE

MINUTES

Committee Meeting
12.45pm Saturday 28th May 2016
20 Browne St, Subiaco, Tel: 9381 5235

Committee:

John Bardill	President	Deb Harwood	Catering
Jenny Bardill	V/ President/Teaching Roster	Pat Charlton	Catering
John Whaite	Treasurer	Sally Wojnar-Horton	
Palenque Blair	Sec.(Present via Skype from 1.40pm)	Cyndie Innes	
		Steven Janowiecki	

1 Apologies: Deb Harwood

2. Minutes: 20th February accepted as a correct record. (M) Pat; (S) John W

3. Matters Arising:

- John W advised Catherine Plowman is now a member.
- John B now a 2nd group financial signatory with Uni. Bank.
- Fairbridge – Palenque advised per an earlier email (20th Feb. 2016) that she received a “*very apologetic call from the Fairbridge Dance programme coordinator regarding their non-response to us, but that doesn't change the fact that we are not accepted for this year. However I do have the email address of Hillary the dance programme person and hopefully there will be better communication next year.*”
- Andre Workshop –
 - 2nd & 3rd July 2016
 - @ St Margaret's Hall. JB confirmed hall booked. New hall regulations stipulate that we will be unable to access the hall on Sunday 3rd until 11am.
 - Palenque confirmed (via Skype) that Andre's asking fee is the same as last year.
 - Palenque to confirm with Eve re – provision of transport and accommodation as well as the availability of Eve's house for the regular Saturday evening social gathering held for Andre. **(Action Palenque)**
 - John W to organize membership workshop registration. Price to remain the same as last year.**(Action John W)**
 - Steven to draw up flyers. John B to assist. **(Action John B)**
 - Article for Post newspaper – **(Action John B)**.
 - Catering – Pat to organize. **(Action Pat)**
- Red faces: John B advised that Leone is happy with the 10th September for a Red Faces event. John B confirmed hall booked for the occasion. Leone to coordinate program and performers. **(Action Leone)**
- Flyers – Discussion by committee members regarding the best way to promote the group. John B advised that classified ads and flyers had been used in previous years with little or no success. The Group Website seen as informative and user friendly and has been more successful in attracting new members. Use of Face book discussed as another avenue to use. Steven indicated that there is greater access and linkage to other similar group websites etc via this avenue. Recent experience with the Contra Dance attendance demonstrated its potential effectiveness.
- Business cards – Steven designed and implemented a group business card. Several hundred were printed and are now in use providing basic information for interested members of the public. Thanks Steven for a job well done.
- Commemorative Mug Competition - John W advised the following:
 - 23 entries received. All the entries met the criteria for entry set by John W.
 - Initial voting has reduced entries down to 4 finalists.

- Final round of voting of the 4 remaining underway, and John B to collate results.
- John W was thanked by committee members for his impressive time and effort put into this activity.
- Group 40th Anniversary Celebration: This event was discussed at great length. Committee members agreed the following arrangements:
 - Date set for 19th November 2016.
 - St Margaret's Hall booked 4pm – 10pm. (JB)
 - Timeframe for the event –
 - 5pm - 6.30pm – Family/Requested music dancing
 - 6.30pm 7.30pm –Finger food dining
 - 7.30pm to 10pm - Dancing to the music of the Last Five Coins.
 - Invitations to be sent to other groups to join our celebration and to participate by way of teaching/performing one dance from their own repertoire of dances.
 - Anniversary cake to be arranged.

4. Treasurers Report:

- At the meeting John W provided a verbal summary of the treasurer's report which was followed up by an email summary. The report summary is as follows:
 - **New members applications**
 - Marie Ludlam
 - Ross Ludlam
 - **Significant payments**
 - APRA - \$139
 - **Current cash**
 - Approx \$8,100, up about \$1,100 this financial year.
 - **Q2 cash flow**
 - Jan-Mar cash up \$1000, largely due to memberships
 - **Membership**
 - 43 members.

Moved: Sally; Seconded: Cyndie - Treasurer's Report accepted.

5. Teaching Roster:

- **Jen B reported the following:**
 - Remains a constant work in progress with numerous changes since the beginning of the year.

Moved: Pat; Seconded John W - Teaching Report accepted.

6. Performance Group:

- Nil to report.

7. Events:

- Andre Workshop July 2nd & 3rd July 2016:
 - Palenque has confirmed with Andre that he will be conducting a Workshop on 2nd & 3rd July 2016.
 - JB has booked the hall.
 - JW to arrange Registration forms and the cost of attendance to remain the same as last year. Committee members agreed.
 - Pat to undertake catering for the two day workshop. **(Action Pat)**
 - Palenque consulted re – Andre's stay during the workshop. Palenque indicated that Andre can be hosted by Eve i.e. Transport and Accommodation. In addition the regular evening meal will be held at Eve's residence. **(Action Palenque/Eve)**
 - Flyers advertising the event to be developed by Steven. JB to send some examples of flyers from previous years. **(Action JB)**
 - It was discussed and agreed that the event be promoted on Facebook as well as by flyers.
 - Photos from previous workshops to be forwarded to Steven by JW. **(Action JW)**
- Red Faces:
 - JB reported that Leone was happy to mount another Red Faces event on the 10th September 2016. The St Margaret's Hall has been booked for the occasion. A nominal amount will be charged to cover the cost of Hall Hire. Otherwise it is for Leone to produce and direct the evening proceedings.
 -

8. Promotion:

- General Committee member comments regarding the following was noted:
 - Flyers: Discussed earlier.
 - Website: John W complimented on the user friendly and informative website he has created.

9. Other Business –

- The matter of developing a Calico Bag as part of the 40th Anniversary celebration was discussed at length with the following agreed to:
 - Jen B to organize a small group to facilitate the making of calico bags or alternatively the purchase of calico bags. Then develop an agreed group motif to screen print onto the bags. (**Action Jen B**)

10. Next Meeting – 27th August 2016

Meeting closed 2.30pm

Standard signature line for emails:

www.perthinternationaldance.org.au

<https://www.facebook.com/groups/144961015564127/>

Perth International Dance is a recreational dance group holding classes on Mondays, Friday and Saturdays in Perth. The aim is to promote international folk dance in Western Australia. You have received this email because you are on the Perth International Dance mailing list. If you prefer not to receive emails from the group or want to update your contact details, please reply or email secretary@perthinternationaldance.org.au.